
Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 5th May 2015
Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)


Mrs Margaret David

Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mr Eric Hoole

Mr David Edlin


Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr Grahame Day


Mr James Evans


Cllr Geraint Hopkins

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

AJ declared an interest in Agenda item 8(iii) – Review of the Clerks Salary
3
Apologies

Mr Derek Price 

4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2014
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4IV
AJ noted that the minutes were now available on the website

II
Item 4V
A letter had been received from Love Glasbury indicating they were now in a position to accept the grant from Gwernyfed Community Council.  

Action: Clerk to send cheque to Love Glasbury
III
Item 5
A copy of the neighbour notifications had been received from the Planning Department.  This indicated that EH should have received a copy of the notification for P/2015/0209, but it appeared this had not been received.  It was noted that whilst there was no objection to the planning application, it was important to be clear on who had received a neighbour notification and that this should be pursued.  It was agreed that before the Clerk went back to the Planning Department, that EH would see if any of the other neighbouring properties had been notified.
Action: EH to establish which neighbours had received a notification

IV
Item 7
AJ reported that he had contacted the Chair of Governors at Gwernyfed High School offering the support of the Community Council.  At a recent meeting of the Governors the strategy to fight the closure of Gwernyfed had been outlined; 1) mobilising the community to make their opinions heard, 2) follow through the procedural aspects of the process to see if there were any errors or omissions and 3) produce an alternative vision that would allow for the new school in Brecon, whilst retaining Gwernyfed.  

As part of this process it was agreed, at the Governing Body meeting, that a joint letter would go from the Chair of Governors and AJ requesting the support of the other community councils within the Gwernyfed catchment, and inviting them to a meeting on 23rd June.  AJ distributed a copy of the draft letter and asked for any comments.  Following discussion, it was agreed that the letter had the support of the Community Council.  GD queried whether a copy should go to the Brecon & Radnor Express newspaper, but it was felt that that approach would be stronger once the community councils had come together.  It was agreed that as many members of the Community Council as possible should attend the meeting on the 23rd June.
V
Item 9(i)
A letter of thanks had been received from John Fitzgerald, on behalf of Glasbury Arts, for the recent donation.
VI
Item 10(i)
It was reported that PCC had responded positively regarding the signage to deter buses from travelling via Heol y Gaer, but had asked for further clarification on the location.  DE agreed to provide a road name.

Action: DE to provide the Clerk with the road name

VII
10(ii)
No response had been received from PCC regarding the request for yellow lines in River View.  It was agreed that if a response was not received before the next meeting, that this item should be brought back for discussion.

5
Planning Matters

There were no planning matters

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
PCSO Monthly Report

This item was received
(ii)
Brecon Foodbank

This item was received.  It was agreed that this information should be widely available and that it should go on the website and the noticeboards.  The lack of a noticeboard in Three Cocks was discussed and it was agreed to discuss this further at the next meeting.
Action: Clerk to place this as an agenda item for the June meeting.

(iii)
Community Delivery Letter

This item was received.  GH provided clarification on the commissioning / contractual payment element; that this meant PCC would provide grants to run services that would gradually reduce until the local community were totally funding the service.  This was the case with the public toilets in Glasbury.  RJ commented that the Love Glasbury group were reviewing the position with the Bont
7
County Councillors Report 
GH reported that the leisure services partner had been announced, Freedom Leisure will commence operation of the service on 1st July if all elements were agreed.  RJ queried whether communities would be provided with their long term vision for leisure services in Powys, this was part of the final details so wasn’t yet available.
GH also reported that the work on the partnership between PCC and Powys Local Health Board was ongoing, the LDP was going out to consultation again after having been previously thrown out by the Welsh Government, the One Powys Plan had been updated and the report from the Welsh Government regarding local government had been received.  DE asked if a copy of the local government report was available and GH agreed to send on the link.
Action: GH to send the link to the report to the Clerk.

RJ left the meeting

8
Financial Matters
(i)
Insurance
A quote had been received from Zurich for the insurance cover for the Community Council.  The quoted premium was exactly the same as last years, and as AON had failed to provide a quote, it was agreed to go with this quote.

Action: Clerk to confirm the insurance quote with Zurich

(ii)
PAVO Invoice
The invoice for the payroll service had been received from PAVO and this was agreed.

Action: Clerk to send cheque to PAVO

(iii)
Clerks Salary and Review
(This item was dealt with prior to RJ leaving the meeting)  As AJ had declared an interest in this item, RJ took the Chair.  It was agreed that the Clerks salary should be increased and following a discussion an increase to £165 from next month was suggested by GD.  This was agreed by all.  The Clerks salary of £150 was agreed

10
Any Other Business
(i)
GD reported that he understood that the superfast broadband was now available in the area.
Next Meeting – 2nd June 2015 in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury.

